
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Feb 13, 2024 
 
Senate Public Health & Welfare Committee 
 
Proponent SB 391  
 
Please consider this to be notice of my intent to testify in personam for SB 391, "The 
Constitutional Right To Health Freedom Act". My testimony as follows:  
I'm a nurse and a lawyer, but as I stated in testimony previously one need not be either 
to demand the right to make one's own health care decisions w/o fear of firing, and so-
called "doxing and cancelling". These are coercive measures and Americans don't do 
well with those!  
Also a blind man can see that the only reasons these measures are employed is to force 
rational people to act irrationally, to wit, continue to get "the jab" when its horrific side 
effects are immediately clear; then to force knowledgeable good doctors not to order 
medications such as ivermectin when its efficacy v Covid is breathtaking. MDs must 
always be permitted to do what they do best: Use their extensive study and practice TO 
order "off label" usage of meds like ivermectin, unmolested by administrators who know 
nothing and care less about pts., health, medicine or nursing. We're Americans. We're not 
serfs. The very fact that we must now pass such bills as this, sounds the alarm. Thus we are 
determined to pass it-no matter how hard the [completely misnamed ] "Board of Healing 
Arts" tries to ruin the majority of good doctors by taking their licenses and consolidating 
their own bureaucratic power. I close with the wish that Sen. O'Shea will vote as she ran on 
this Bill (and many others), and not with the non-Hippocratic-Oath observing medical 
"special interests" so ubiquitous these days. 
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